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The Virgin Islands Board of Education (VIBE) Announces  

School Reopening 

 

 The 20th Virgin Islands Board of Education (VIBE) today authorized the 

reopening of public schools on the islands of St. Croix. As per Virgin Islands 

law, the Virgin Islands Department of Education requires the consent of the 

VIBE to begin the school year. 

 

 “There is a shared commitment by both the V.I. Board of Education and 

the V.I. Department of Education to ensure the quality of education available to 

the children, as well as their safety,” said Kyza A. Callwood, chairperson of the 

VIBE.  “We have given consent for the reopening of the public schools in the 

St. Croix District, but with conditions for some,” he added.  

  

 The Pearl B. Larsen, the Juanita Gardine, the Lew Muckle, the Alfredo 

Andrews, Eulalie Rivera and Ricardo Richards elementary schools were given 

full consent to reopen.  The Claude O. Markoe and St. Croix Educational 

Complex (which will house the Arthur Richards Elementary School) have been 

given conditional certificates.  The two latter schools will be given a hard review 

on March 1st to see if any deficiencies remain. 

 

 “Should any deficiencies remain unattended at the Educational Complex 

or Claude. O Markoe schools, we will immediately withdraw our conditional 

consent until such time that the repairs are completed,” Callwood said.  “We are 

not in the business of being obstacles to the Department of Education.  As long 

as we are both working together for the benefit of the children of the Virgin 

Islands, our cooperation and collaboration with the Department of Education 

will continue enthusiastically,” he concluded.  
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